MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP FOR THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS
FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA, HELD IN THE COMMISSION
CHAMBER AT CITY HALL, February 24, 2015, AT 5:00 P.M.

The following were present. Mayor Magidson, Commissioners Buzzett, McCroan, Patterson and
Thursbay. City Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce and City Attorney Tom Gibson were
also present.

The purpose of the Workshop was to discuss the listing of City Property that might be for sale and / or
lease with the EFI Website.

The City currently has several commercial parcels, approximately 3.5 acres in the Commerce Park; an
additional approximate 3.5 acres where the clarifiers are located at the Wastewater Treatment Plant;
possibly .5 acres at the old Headworks site and about .25 acres North of 5 Star under the overpass that
might be considered for listing.

After discussion, it was consensus to agenda the listing of these properties for the next regular meeting.
Christy McElIroy shared that the St. Joe Company has offered 6 parcels for the EDC to list on the EFI
Website. She also provided each Commissioner with a copy of the Gulf County Economic Development
Coalition Strategic Plan.

Mr. Anderson noted that we have four new employees.

Public Works: Deborah L. Jasinski — Administrative Specialist; Desmond L. Quinn — Utility Service
Worker |; Alphonso Sheppard — Heavy Equipment Operator.

Police Department: Amber L. Miller — Administrative Specialist, part time 32 hours per week.

Mayor Magidson adjourn the Workshop at 5:17 P.M.
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